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Applicability of Radiation - Response Models
to Low Dose Protection Standards:
Topical Planning Meeting Minutes
Tuesday May 23, 2017


Present:
Alan Waltar, Steve Baker, Tony Brooks, Ron Kathren, Paul Rittmann, Wayne Glines, Bob Tibbatts, Mike Lawrence, Mike Leimon, Kris Troyer, Jillian Gardner-Andrews, Jennifer Bean

By Telephone:
Wanda Munn, Virginia Cleary-Ivanoff

Not Present:
Anna Markham, Jerry Woodcock, Darrell Fisher

Attachments:
1. Agenda
2. Action to Respond to Local American Nuclear Society Concerns
3. Handout Card
4. Annapolis Pre-Meeting Report
5. Local Arrangements Report
6. Notes

Alan was stuck in traffic so Steve started the meeting at 3:30 addressing items 3 and 5 of the Agenda and Attachment 2.  He handed out an early version of Attachment 3 suggesting that it could be included in the registration handout package for the American Nuclear Society Summer Meeting in San Francisco.  He said that Abadan bid $200 to make 1,000 copies.  Virginia indicated that there might be more than 1,000 registrants for the conference and it would be better to place a smaller number on the table at the conference dedicated to publicizing future conferences.  She offered to place them on the table.  Others said that they would like to distribute the cards at other conferences.  (Subsequently, Abadan bid $320 for 2,000 copies).

Steve said that we had secured a domain name for the conference, LowDoseRad.org, and it now pointed to an “under construction” page so that the committee could decide if we want to include graphics on the website.  He also handed out copies of the suggested lead web page. We also have a Facebook account and Jillian is an administrator for the account.  The card that Steve handed out had the new domain name to use for more information about the conference.  Virginia said that it should use the local section page address (http://www.anseasternwashington.org/lowdose-2018.html).  Wayne said that he preferred the simpler, easier to remember new domain name.

Attachment 2 also contains suggested wording for Alan to send to Betsy Tompkins letting her know how important this conference is.  Steve pointed out the editors are always looking for material to write about, and Betsy has a history of powerfully focusing editorials on important nuclear topics.

Virginia confirmed that we will not request Final Approval at the National Meeting in June, but will need to do so in the Winter meeting.  Jillian called up the Abstracts section of the Topical Managed Files which shows 16 abstracts having been submitted.  Steve suggested that committee members read the abstract submitted by Matt Kozak.  It deals with the regulatory process that allows drinking water limits to be made more conservative but prohibits them from being made less conservative.  Unless this regulatory process is addressed, even a universal rejection of LNT would not change some regulatory requirements.  Virginia said that it is confusing because we effectively have two websites.

Alan moved on to Agenda item 6: Technical Program.  Ron was optimistic that we would attract more abstracts as we advertise the conference.  Wanda said that it is crucial to make a decision with respect to publication of conference papers.  Wayne said that we are planning a special edition of Health Physics Journal that will publish “extended abstracts” of conference papers and commentary on discussions and outcomes from the conference.  The current publication budget is based on this special edition (~ 100 published pages).  He said that publication through a professional society would limit readership to the respective society membership, defeating the conference objective to reach a broad audience.  Further, most people want information on line; not in stacks of paper.  Open publication on a web site could be essentially free, and would maximize exposure to the ideas generated by the conference.

Ron said that we must deal with copyright issues.  Several people suggested that Floyd Ivy (a local American Nuclear Society member) would be able to help us with this issue.  Wayne will contact Floyd.

Publication page limits and the need to involve social scientists were discussed.

Alan then reported on the Annapolis meeting.  He reported that all meeting participants were enthusiastically supportive of the conference and want to be part of it.  They are preparing a paper reporting the meeting results.  Wayne suggested that the Health Physics Society provides a publication channel in its journal through the use of “Forum Papers” that might be appropriate for publicizing the conference and describing in detail its purpose and anticipated outcomes.

Mike Lawrence asked if the goal prepared at the Annapolis meeting was consistent with the abstract that he had submitted.  The consensus was that the two are consistent.  Ron suggested that a paper from the 1999 Arley Conference should be helpful.

Tony said that the General Accounting Office is investigating radiation standards.  This should support our conference because that office is influential in congress and is likely to conclude that current regulations are unnecessarily conservative.  

Alan said that he still hasn’t given up on having Bill Gates as the keynote speaker.  Jerry was not present, but provided a written report for Local Arrangements.  His report suggests that we should establish a registration process soon.

Fund-raising was then discussed.  Tony reported on the process that we need to go through to get National Institutes of Health funding.  The process is extensive, and the maximum that we can get is probably around five to 10 thousand dollars.  We will need to send a letter of intent by July.  Evaluation criteria require minority and sexual inclusiveness which might cause us problems.  Bob said that he will help Tony address inclusiveness.

Tony noted that we do not show an abstract from Tony Hooker even though he had sent one.  Steve will enter the abstract if appropriate after the scheduling conflict with the 2018 Radiation Research Society meeting is resolved.

Alan said that he had not heard back from his solicitation to Japan and Korea for co-sponsorship.  Bob said that we need to send the final budget to American Nuclear Society headquarters by July.  We cannot build in expenses if it doesn’t appear that we can pay them.

Video recording of conference presentations was discussed.  Jillian said that she had arranged for Northwest Public Television (NWPTV) to record the Hanford History conference for two to three thousand dollars.  Wayne had developed a rough estimate of about $25K to videotape our conference based on discussions with NWPTV.  It would make sense for Jillian to see if she can get a better rate for the Low Dose conference.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Wayne said that it might be a good idea to consider involving labor organizations, e.g., the World Nuclear Organization.  Wanda disagreed saying they are likely to oppose the conference objectives.  The role of risk in radiation protection was discussed.  Bob asked if we are still planning on 150 attendees.  Alan said yes.

Publicity was discussed. In particular, how many flyers are we going to need and who do we contact for that. Wanda thinks that flyers and handouts should fall to Anna. Anna said that she wouldn't be able to do anything until after outage. Wanda said that we may need to have a subcommittee meeting after she gets back, to identify who could pick up that slack. Bob's concern is that if we really start getting going on this publicity, we need to have some place in the budget for those expenditures. Kris is planning to donate about $10K to the project as a memorial to Gary Troyer.  She would like to pay for the entertainment and maybe even the continental breakfast but whatever is left over could go to publicity. Jillian asked if the DOE is charging for the buses to the B Reactor, Kris said that buses are paid for in the entry fee. We have transitioned into tours at this point but Alan wanted to double check and see if Bob needs anything else. Bob said that if the 150 number doesn't change much, he shouldn’t have any trouble. Bob wants to get together with Wanda to talk about publications.

Paul said that Virginia has been handling registration well.  Kris said that tour signup needs to be included in the registration process. Wanda asked if she thought that anybody would want to register before the year of the conference.  February of 2018 was suggested as the time by which we have the registration finalized.

Kris is working to get 12-passenger vans for use in transporting conference attendees for various events. Drivers can be covered by an American Nuclear Society insurance policy if they are national members.  Jillian said that she is good friends with Remy Devoe, and that she could ask him if being a local member would allow for insurance coverage. 

The next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday, 21 June.  Wanda will reserve a room for the meeting.

http://www.umtanum.com/TopicalManagedFiles/

http://www.anseasternwashington.org/lowdose-2018.html

ans.ews.topical@gmail.com
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